
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL ITEM SUMMARY 

 

MEETING DATE: July 20, 2023 

SUBCATEGORY: Bid Award/Purchases 

DEPARTMENT NAME: Administration 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: Ventilation Fan Replacement for City Garage 

DEPARTMENT SUMMARY 

RECOMMENDATION: 

The ventilation fans at the City Garage facility need to be relocated to 

the opposite wall to provide better air quality and cooler air 

temperature in the unconditioned workspace. The current fan 

configuration raises the facility's air temperature by 15-20 degrees 

during the summer. Moving the fans to the opposite wall will allow 

the fans to pull from a colder air pool and provide better removal of 

vehicle exhaust from the workspace. 

We received a quote for the replacement/relocation of the fans from 

Earl Hightower Construction in the amount of $6,500.00 and K-Mac 

Electric in the amount of $7,355.00 for the installation of 3-phase 

power to the new locations. We request approval to accept both bids 

and the total amount of $13,855.00 to complete the project. It is a 

non-budgeted item, but workers' compensation health/safety funds 

will cover the cost. 

 

LEGAL: N/A 

  

 


